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   MOUNTAIN VIEW TEACHERS' ASSOCIATION
PRESIDENT’S REPORT – March 2015 EXECUTIVE MEETING
1. Further to skating – there were 15 people at the Grandview skate and 20 people each day at the Dauphin skates. Also my Winnipegosis contact said there were lots of children and parents and to thank us. That is the only feedback I received so far. We need to evaluate this initiative to determine if we will continue.

2. Board meeting Thank you to Ardena and Sharon for attending board meetings this month. Everyone does what they can and together it ends up being a lot. We should be proud of our teacher organization. 
3. Meeting with the superintendent – Donna and I discussed several items. 
a. Teachers working part time need to meet with their school administrators and work out a fair plan for attendance at professional development days. If they are requested to attend a specific PD day, then that would be considered in the conversation with the school administrator when determining attendance at future days. 

b. Report card comments – More PD on this topic will be forthcoming. As well, Kathy will be receiving information that further defines/gives examples of good comments. Remember that you do not have to use the terms strengths, challenges and next steps in your comments and that comment banks are allowed (unlike in some of the other divisions).  While teachers have been given the right to use their own discretion by the province, one must also remember the professional expectations surrounding these public documents. Fine tuning these comments is a work in progress and teachers are encouraged to converse with the administrators about these documents.
c. The draft copy of next year’s division calendar shows a day set aside for report card writing in November for K- schools. This day has been taken from the end of June and repurposed for this work. MVTA has been much involved with this significant change.
d. We also spoke about the Acceptable Use Policy that we have been asked to sign. There have been a couple changes made to it in 2012. Key points about this document focus on responsible use of IT services by teachers, the ownership of intellectual property (the Board owns what you produce – supported by several court cases) and copyright. As everyone should read the fine print before they sign anything, I am hopeful you reviewed Policy 8.6 (which has just been charged to Policy 30) before you signed it. The policy can be found on the division’s website – log in as staff and find it in the Quick Links list – Policies and Procedures)
e. Liaison meeting – Seven items were submitted on March 2. Donna and I went over many of them on March 3 and then there will be follow up before the actual meeting on March 16. This is a new format with the new superintendent.
 4. I attended the division's presentation on next year's budget on March 2 with Chance and Chris. The special levy was passed on March 9 and the final budget will be submitted to the department by March 31. Some highlights include the hiring of a social worker, a commitment to continuing with 21st Century classrooms and upgrading of current buildings. The tax increase is 4.23% which means an increase of approximately $36.14 on a residence assessed at $150,000.
5. I attended the WSH session in Winnipeg on Feb. 21 where Jack Slessor presented. Anytime you can hear him speak about WSH (or other topics) make sure you attend. He is engaging, clear and knowledgeable. He has provided some ideas where Jeff, Chance and I can continue to work for teachers in our division.  There are several WSH topics on our liaison list, including the 11 Elements , the Violence in the Workplace and Harassment Policies and the currentness of the information under the WSH tab of the MVSD website 

7. I had completed presentations on the website at Barker and Gilbert Plains Collegiate. I have a couple more set up.

8. I have emailed some MTS people about the article in the March edition of the Manitoba Teacher re the number of hours spent on report cards. When they have a category of less than 5 hours per class, and one third of the teachers select that category, it gives one pause for thought. It turns out that those teachers were high school (subject) teachers so while they may spend that amount of time on one class, they have several classes for whom they must complete reports. 

9. I have sent out a memo to teachers reminding them about upcoming important dates related to their contract (ie leaves of absence, resigning and retiring).
10. I have arranged a luncheon for the staff of Winnipegosis Collegiate for Monday March 23. Near the end of February, they lost a student 
11. The next liaison meeting is slated for March 16 and the topics have been forwarded. The final liaison meeting for this year is scheduled for Tuesday May 19. (not a Monday).
12. As always, people are calling and emailing with their questions and concerns. I strive for quick and thorough service.

13. Please contact me should you have any questions about these or other MVTA matters.

Kathy Bellemare

204 638 3619

presidentmvta@gmail.com

